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INFORMATION/DISCUSSION/PRESENTATIONS 
1. Association of College and University Educators (ACUE) Dr. Cathryn Wilkinson 

Professional Development 
Dr. Wilkinson stated that ACUE is a national organization contracted with the Chancellor’s Office to train 
faculty on best teaching practices. There is no cost to faculty who sign up from this registration link on the 
agenda. Dr. Wilkinson shared the informational video and encouraged faculty to register for the Spring 
cohort, which runs from January 30 to March 27, 2023. Ms. McClary shared that she trained with ACUE a 
couple of years ago and she highly recommended the course. 
 
 

2. Student Success Conference Dr. Jason Hough 
January 19-20, 2023 
Dr. Hough shared a draft of the agenda with members. He explained the topic to be discussed by keynote 
speaker, Dr. Gina Garcia. Mr. Almendariz shared that his office ordered 100 copies of Dr. Garcia’s newest 
book – primarily for faculty – but he will order more copies for staff if there is interest. Dr. Wilkinson shared 
that the conference is in person at the Main Campus. On Thursday, all Hartnell campuses and centers will be 
closed from 8:00am-2:30pm in order to attend the sessions. Dr. Wilkinson acknowledged the work of the 
Professional Development Committee. 
 

 
3. Update on Priority Registration for Spring 2023 Dr. Maria Ceja 

Dr. Ceja shared that priority registration began on November 4, 2022 – so far, we have 3,160 students 
registered for Spring 2023. It’s slightly down from this time last spring, but we are still in good shape. 
Starting next week, high school students will register for classes. Dr. Wilkinson added her thanks to Dr. Singh 
and his staff for all of their efforts in assisting students with signing onto DUO and changing their passwords. 
 
 

4. PPA recommendations from Academic Affairs Dr. Cathryn Wilkinson 
Dr. Wilkinson shared the process used by her and the academic deans to review and rank PPA requests. She 
stated that she took as many high ranked requests and applied them to other sources of funding, such as 
block grants and others. Reduced from $2 million to $580,000 in tier 1 requests – not all will be funded, but 
she will speak to these requests when reviewed by Cabinet. 
 
 

5. Cultural Humility Toolkit Dr. Jason Hough 
Dr. Hough shared that this is a toolkit for colleges to use in discussions regarding social equity. Faculty 
members and SSEC members, Nina Vazquez and Cynthia Ainsworth, will be presenting on this topic at the 
upcoming Student Success Conference. 
 
 

6. Enrollment Report – Fall 2022 Dr. Maria Ceja 
Tabled until we have access to the data. 
 

7. Update on ZTC/OER project funding Dr. Cathryn Wilkinson 
Dr. Wilkinson shared that we have received funding for the Zero Textbook Cost (ZTC) / Open Educational 
Resources (OER) project. Faculty member, Lisa Storm, is heading the project, and has a Canvas course 
available to help faculty choose zero textbook cost (ZTC). Dr. Hough shared that there are many quality 
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